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CLUES FOUND AS SEACHERS LOOK FOR MISSING HIKER 

IN OLYMPIC NATIONAL PARK


Searchers looking for any sign of 38-year old Paul Nelson’s whereabouts found several significant clues just before dark this evening.  An off-trail campsite and footprints in upper Cat Creek and an “SOS” sign in the snow are being considered important leads as plans are developed for tomorrow’s search effort.  

A party of ground searchers found the footprints and campsite, while helicopter spotters located the SOS marked with branches and avalanche debris in a snow patch on a ridge between Cat Creek and neighboring Schoeffel Creek to the north.

About 20 Olympic National Park personnel were involved in the search today.  A five-person team from Bremerton-based Olympic Mountain Rescue will help tomorrow, as will additional staff from the park. 

Nelson was last seen on the morning of September 12th in Cat Basin, about a mile-and-a-half west of Heart Lake in the upper Sol Duc drainage.  He was reported overdue when he failed to return home as planned on Friday evening. 

(more)


Nelson left his car at the Boulder Creek trailhead in the Elwha Valley and had planned to hike from there over Appleton Pass to the Sol Duc Valley and then to the High Divide area, returning to his car by September 15th.


Nelson is a DJ at KPLU, a National Public Radio station in Tacoma, where he hosts Saturday Jazz Matinee. He is also co-founder of the Northwest Spokenword Laboratory or SpLAB, an intergenerational spoken performance resource and outreach center.
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Note:  A photograph of Mr. Nelson and copy of “Search in Progress” flyer posted at Olympic National Park trailheads are available by e-mail upon request

